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Minutes – Meeting of the Suffolk County Volunteer Firemen’s Association

January 28, 2020 – West Sayville
Meeting Called to order by President Frank Guarino at 7:55pm.  
Salute to the flag led by.  Sgt. at Arms Meryl Montrose.
Pastor John Fleischmann led us in the opening prayer.
First Assistant Chief Jeff Houghtalen of the West Sayville Fire Department welcomed S.C.V.F.A.
1st Vice President Bob Sutton thanked West Sayville and all the members for hosting the meeting and serving dinner this evening.  1st Vice President Sutton presented Asst. Chief Houghtalen with a certificate of thanks.

Jeff Bailes made a motion to accept the minutes of the September meeting seconded by Don Gleason, all in favor.

Third Vice President Vinny Ammirati introduced the guests with us tonight:

FASNY & SCVFA Past President Robert McConville, SCVFA Past President William Murray, SCVFA Past President and Vice President of FASNY Firemen’s Home Jerry Owenburg, SCVFA & Director of FASNY Eugene Perry, SCVFA Past President and FASNY Firemen’s Home Trustee Peter Cincotta, SNYVFA President Anthony Sullo, Suffolk County EMS Meryl Montrose, Suffolk County Emerald Society Don Gleason, Suffolk County Burn Center Don Gleason, Suffolk County Ladies Auxiliary Vice President Marybeth Asbell, Firefighter Cancer Support Network Jerry Owenburg, Suffolk County Fire Safety Educators Don Bracciodita, NYS Drill Team Captain’s Association Past President Gary Schaum, Long Island Benevolent Association Vice President Doug Miller, NYS Fire Police Association President Frank Guarino, NYS Chaplains Association Pastor John Fleischmann, Babylon Past President Peter Colli, Brookhaven Chiefs & NYS Brookhaven Safety Jeff Bailes, North Fork Vollies – Floyd Tyska.
President Guarino thanked them all for attending tonight.

Treasurers’ Report:  Bob McConville read reports November, December and January





November

December

January

General Fund


$1222.52

$3159.15

$2259.15
Headquarters Fund

$1141.39

$1077.39
             $  927.39
Dinner Fund


$3745.08

$3745.08                        $3140.28
Scholarship Fund

$4867.68

$3867.68

$3967.78
Ways & Means Acct

$1679.72

$1585.05

$  693.77
Campaign Fund


$2114.57

$2899.57

$5997.00
FASNY Ways & Means

$4347.04

$4347.04                        $4371.66
FASNY Wildfire Fund

$2235.20

$2250.46

$2250.78
FASNY Convention Fund
$1927.40

$1927.40

$1927.40
FASNY President’s Fund
$  372.89

$  372.89

$  372.89
FASNY Savings Fund

$3236.25

$323.25


$3227.47
Total in all accounts 

$26,889.74

29,566.01

$29135,57
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as read by Gary Stecker seconded by Bill Mulay, all in favor.
Bills: 

$11.00 for Stamps and $45.80 for certificate holders for Secretary Jean Christensen
Motion by Floyd Tyska to pay the bills seconded by Jerry Owenburg, all in favor.
Communications:

Secretary Jean Christensen sent out the following:

· Letter to all Legislators asking them to support Senate Bill S3685-B and Assembly Bill A1778-A Jones.
· Letter to Suffolk County FRES Nominating Anthony Sullo and Robert McConville to be our Representative on the Suffolk County FRES Commission for the term January 1, 2020 through December 31, 2022.

· Letter to Roger Putnam asking that he attend the September meeting to help the Firefighter of the Year Ceremony run smoothly.

· Invites to all Legislators, County Executive Steven Bellone and FRES Commission John Jordan to attend our Annual Memorial Service on May 3rd.

· Letter to Steve Bellone and the Suffolk County Public Safety Chair Tom Donnelly regarding the lighting at the 9-11 monument on Veterans Memorial Highway.

· Letter to Brentwood Fire Dept. requesting they host our March 24, 2020 Membership meeting.

Received:

· Suffolk Firefighters Emerald Society Annual Celtic Kickoff – Sat February 29th – 1pm at Brody McKay’s Tavern, 724 Middle County Rd, Selden.  Free Admission, Pot of Gold, 50/50, Raffles, Live Music, tattoo specials.
· Request for 50 Year Certificate from East Northport
· Request for certificates from Holtsville Fire Dept.
· Email from Suffolk County Legislator Tom Cilmi with agenda for the new Committee on Fire, Rescue, Emergency Medical Services and preparedness meeting being held February 4th 11:30am
· Letter from Board of Fire Commissioners of the Centereach District apologizing for taking so long to let us know they cannot host the March 2020 meeting due to construction.
· Email from FRES to update the FRES Directory, which Secretary Jean Christensen took care of.

· Email from North Fork Volly’s with the following meeting schedule for 2020 – 

January 22 – Cutchogue – Dinner 7pm

April 22nd – Wading River – Dinner 7pm

July 22nd – East Marion – Dinner 7pm

October 28 – Montauk – Dinner 7pm

               President Carleton Raab wished all a Happy New Year

· Letter from Division of Community Affairs detailing 9/11 Memorial lighting project.

· Letter from Legislator Rudy Sunderman stating he will support our wishes regarding Senate Bill S3685-B Brooks and Assembly Bill A1778-A Jones and will reach out to all local officials asking them to support the bill as well.

· Email from Tom Cilmi stating as Chairman of the Legislature’s Fire, Rescue & Emergency Services Committee he will draft a letter of support to the governor and State Legislative leaders and endeavor to have his entire committee sign.   He state this is a new committee in the Legislature and would like to meet with President Frank Guarino.

· Minutes from the Suffolk County Firefighter’s Burn Center.

· Application for use of Facilities form for our Executive Board meeting in Westhampton Beach on April 28, 2020.

· Receiving many updates on email/phone numbers as requested with our dues notice that just went out.

· Received note from Mr. & Mrs. John Dennis Brennan from Port Jefferson Fire Dept. that their son Daniel Brennan is a social member of Port Jefferson FD who currently lives in New Hampshire.  They keep his membership active because Suffolk County Vollies very kindly gave him a scholarship when he graduated from high school.

· Suffolk County VFA Ladies Auxiliary Installation Dinner is on Saturday May 2nd in Holbrook $25.00 per person.

· Dues are due at Brookhaven Firefighter Museum $10.00
· Firefighter Cancer Support Network golf outing – looking for hole sponsors.

· Brookhaven Chief Installation Brunch March 22 at Majestic Gardens – Journal Ad $50 for half or $75 for full page.
Report of Presidents:

Report of 3rd Vice President Vinny Ammirati: attended the following
SCVFA Installation of Officers and Firefighter of the Year dinner

Firehouse Expo Nashville TN

Southern NY Meeting Hillcrest FD, Spring Valley NY

SCVFA October Executive Board meeting at Selden

FASNY Legislative Conference Troy NY

Suffolk County Ladies Auxiliary November meeting – Holtsville FD

Town of Babylon VFA November meeting

Southern New York November Director’s meeting in Selden

Riders of Fire November meeting in Selden

Selden FD & Full throttle magazine Stony Brook’s Children’s Hospital Fundraiser

Chief Darrell Rollins of the North Amityville LOD Wake Service in North Amityville

Suffolk County Ladies December Holiday Party in East Islip FD

FF Michael Cardinal Sr. of East Farmingdale FD LOD Wake service in Babylon

Ex-Chief of the North Sea FD and Suffolk Volley’s Past President Paul Van Arts Dalen department Services Southampton NY

Babylon Town Volunteer Firemen’s Associations meeting North Lindenhurst FD

L.I. Benevolent meeting Elmont FD

FASNY EMS training at Selden FD

Report of 2nd Vice President Peter Cincotta: Attended the following
Firemen’s Home meetings

Paul Van Arts Dalen Funeral

North Fork Vollies meeting

Suffolk County Educators meeting

Southern NY Vollies meeting

1st Vice President of FASNY Mom’s (Josephine Farrell) funeral

Brookhaven Chiefs

Brookhaven Fire police

FASNY Legislative conferences

Suffolk County Ladies December meeting.
Report of 1st Vice President Bob Sutton:  attended the following
October 21, 2019 – Suffolk County Firefighter’s Burn Center Fund meeting at Stony Brook

October 25, 2019– Suffolk County Fire Safety Educators meeting at The Islip Town Museum

November 8, 2019 - Fire Chief’s Council of Suffolk County meeting at Manorville

November 13, 2019 – Ladies Auxiliary meeting at Holtsville

November 18, 2019 – Suffolk County Firefighter’s Burn Center Fund meeting at Stony Brook

December 11, 2019 – Ladies Auxiliary meeting at East Islip

December 29, 2019 – Department services for Past President Paul Van Arts Dalen

January 4, 2020 – Southern New York V. F. A. meeting at West Babylon

January 8, 2020 – ladies Auxiliary meeting at West Sayville

January 17, 2020 – Fire Chief’s Council of Suffolk County meeting at Brentwood

January 20, 2020 – Suffolk County Firefighter’s Burn Center Fund meeting at Stony Brook

January 24, 2020 – Suffolk County Fire Safety Educators meeting at Central Islip

Report of President Frank Guarino:  Attended the following –

Suffolk County Ladies meeting Holtsville F.D.

SNYVFA Jr. Seminar Manhasset Lakeville FD. 

NYS Fire Service Council Albany
 Emerald Society Meeting

Suffolk County Blue Mass

 Fundraiser Jr. Southampton FD

 FASNY Holiday Party,

FASNY United Concern Troy NY

 Suffolk County Ladies East Islip FD

Huntington & Smithtown Fire Police Assoc. Meeting Commack FD

Funeral Brockets Funeral Home Southampton Fire Police

 SNYVFA Meeting West Babylon FD

Great Neck Installation North Hills Country Club

 NFVFP Meeting Jamesport FD

 Islip Fire Police Assoc. Meeting Sayville FD

 BTFPA meeting North Patchogue FD

 South Fork Fire Police Assoc. Meeting Bridgehampton FD

 North Fork Vol Firemen’s Assoc. Meeting Cutchogue FD

 Nassau County Long Island Benevolent Meeting Elmont FD

 SCVFA Meeting Audit books Selden FD
Nassau County Fire Police Association Installation brunch.
Motion to accept the President’s reports by Eugene Perry seconded by Meryl Montrose – all in favor.
2nd Vice President Peter Cincotta asked that we dedicate the first page of the minutes in Memory of Paul Van Arts Dalen – Patrick Perry made a motion that this be done – seconded by Gary Stecker – all in favor.

Steering Committee:  Robert McConville 
Anyone that wants to run for an office or committee please let Bob know.

Sickness:  Peter Cincotta
Eugene Perry stated that our Financial Secretary Bill Rowse was diagnosed with lung cancer – Bill is getting a second opinion.  At this time, he is taking three months off – please keep him in your thoughts and prayers.

Meryl Montrose asked if he needs anything – rides?  Eugene said not at this time but will let us know if he needs anything.

Secretary Jean Christensen asked if we could purchase Thinking of you cards.  We have Sympathy and Get Well but Get Well is not always appropriate.  All in attendance agreed to get Thinking of you cards.

F.A.S.N.Y.:  Eugene Perry gave the following report
· Happy New Year form FASNY Officers, Board of Directors and Board of Trustees

· Hired a New Director of Development to work on our Sponsorships and Fundraising.

· FASNY 2% has revised and combined the 2% books into 1.  The new document will be available at the 2% forum at the Convention.  Please don’t call the FASNY Office looking for a copy.

· FASNY Winter Games at Greek Peak February 6-8 in Cortland.

· RecruitNY weekend April 25 & 26.  Sign up at RecruitNY.org.  Last year we had 800 Department’s participate.  When you sign up you’ll receive a box of Posters and Lawn signs and a chance to win the Ultimate Recruitment & Retention Kit.  Details in the current issue of the Volunteer Firefighter.

· FASNY Convention August 6-9 at the Westchester Marriott in Tarrytown.  FASNY Convention Committee working very hard.  Applications for the Convention will be out soon.  Anyone attending the Convention are asked to sign up for Marriott Rewards, this will give you free access to the internet in the Hotel.  Convention Journal Application are available, the deadline of Journal ads is June 30th.

· Eugene Perry is a Candidate for 2nd Vice President of FASNY.  The election will be at the FASNY Convention on Saturday, August 8, 2020.  Your FASNY dues must be paid by July 24, 2020 to be eligible to vote.  Every member of FASNY is eligible to vote.  You must register for the Convention at the Registration desk in order to receive your voting credentials.  There is no charge to register for the Convention Business Sessions.
· All FASNY awards are online.

2nd Vice President Peter Cincotta made a motion to send letter of Endorsement for Eugene Perry to FASNY for 2nd Vice President, seconded by Patrick Perry – all in favor.
Home Trustees: Vice President of FASNY Firemen’s Home Jerry Owenburg and Peter Cincotta
They are currently working on two more to go in the home.  They are accepting donations – especially puzzles – please hold off on Clothing donations, they are not being accepted at this time.

September 20, 2020 is Long Island Day at the Firemen’s Home –parade at 1pm - Memorial Service prior to the parade.

There are flyers out – to mark your calendar – Cosmo Strigaro Softball tournament September 25-27 2020 
Southern New York VFA:  Anthony Sullo 
March 7 Annual Legislative Conference in Albertson 8am-11am

March 28 General membership meeting in Patchogue - Dinner 7pm – Meeting 8pm

Suffolk County Chiefs:  

No Report

Received Flyer – Suffolk County Fire Chiefs Council Presents its Annual Scholarship Seminar – Topic “It’s Just a Routine House Fire” or Is It? At the North Patchogue Fire Dept. on Friday March 20th at 7pm.  $65 per person – Presenter is Jim Duffy.

Suffolk County Ladies:   Marybeth Asbell
They are not having a meeting in February – next meeting is in West Sayville on March 11th and April meeting is on April 8th in Holbrook – with Elections.

May 2, 2020 is the Suffolk County Ladies Dinner

September 19, 2020 is Jean Christensen’s Testimonial Dinner

They are selling tickets for another Lottery Scratch off raffle – Marybeth has tickets for those interested.

Commissioner Jordan’s Report:  Absent
Past President Eugene Perry asked if we could ask Commissioner Jordan to please attend our meetings.  President Frank Guarino to speak to Commissioner Jordan.
Father Halpin Memorial Service:  2nd Vice President Bob Sutton
· Memorial Service will be held on Sunday May 3, 2020 at 5:00 PM. This year’s Memorial Service will be hosted by the Holtsville Fire Department. 

· Please submit all names of deceased Fire Department and Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary member from May of 2019 to May 15, 2020. Please send this information to Our Secretary on the address on the announcement flyer either by USPS or E-Mail by April 15th
· Blast Faxes have been sent out in January and will be sent out monthly to each Department.

· Please remember to invite family members of the deceased members to attend the Memorial Service.
S.C.V.F.A. Parade and Drill:  Gary Schaum –
Will be July 11, 2020 10 am in West Sayville.  Parade will be starting at 6pm in West Sayville and end at the Sayville Fire Dept.
Long Island Day at the Home:  Jerry Owenburg/Peter Cincotta
September 20, 2020 – please plan to attend.
FRES - -
New Committee starting February 4th – They took Fire & EMS out of Public Safety.
Deputy Commissioner should be announced in about 30 days.

VEEB:   Gary Schaum 
·  Patrick Murphy is the New Board Member – Interviews were yesterday at the Fire Academy.  
Thank Jerry Owenburg for representing your organization in the interview process.

· Improvement to concrete pads around hydrants.

· Trench Rescue & Technical Rescue training props being installed on field at Fire Academy.

· Tower Building repairs

· Haz.Mat Refresher end of week will be up and running on line.

· Blood Borne end of February

· Haz.Mat and Blood Bourne on line classes taken down every year for updates and cleanup of program.

· VEEB signed three year contract with County.

· March 1st is the deadline for Medal of Valor – send your information to Chief Bob Holly at Fire Academy.

Jerry Owenburg requested a thank you letter be sent to VEED Board for allowing us to be part of the interview process – all in attendance agreed – Secretary to send.
Radio:  Anthony Sullo:

· TBand give back – HR451-S2748 – Don’t Break up the TBand Act died at the end of the Congressional Session.
· County Trunked System Upgrade – Ambulance replacements are completed.  SCPD Continues to program new subscribers, working on plan to upgrade exiting field equipment.  FRES Staff and coordinator radios being reprogrammed replace at this time.  After which we will start to use the new talk groups.

· Communications Unit update – 2 Supervisors heading up for Communications unit leader (COML) training next week.  When certified that will bring the total COMLs at FRES to 6.

· Several Dispatchers went to Incident Tactical Dispatcher Training and are certified.  Looking to require this for all our mobile command post/field personnel.

· Sending 4 people upstate for FEMA instructor training so that we can schedule “Train the Trainer” courses and teach them locally for FRES and others.

· FRES Installing first UTA repeater, service the general area AND hopefully work in conjunction with the fire academy to get FDs at training to practice switching to and utilizing the interop channel.  Working on Reiteration of promoting the iterop channels, Technology update beginning of 2020 and Rolling out Netviewer to the service.

· Current Civil Service/ESD list is exhausted, test being given this Saturday, January 11th.

· FRES Trainees – one completing training in February.  Three just stared their training.
NYS Fire Police:  President Guarino 
· February 18 Refresher 6:30pm to 9:30pm Brookhaven Town Hall
· March 22 Fire Police Meeting 8 to noon

· March 31st the Tom With Seminar in Montour Falls

· Convention is May 14, 15, 16 in Niagara Falls.
Legislative:  Vinny Ammirati – went over the 19/20 Legislative Scorecard as of 11/4/19
· Chapter Amendments to Cancer Coverage Verification Requirements – passed Senate – Passed Assembly signed in December.

· The “Fair Play” cost recovery for fire department ambulance service – passed the Senate – Referred to Local Gov. Committee.

· VFBL/VAWBL – Permanent Partial and Permanent Total Disability Increase – Passed the Senate – Referred to Local Gov. Committee.

· Endangering the welfare of a first responder by making illegal modifications – referred to codes committee.

· Prohibits the use of chemical flame retardants on residential upholstered furniture – Referred to the Rules committee in the senate and on the third reading of the assembly floor calendar in the Assembly.

· Modernizing school fire Inspections – passed the Senate and passed the Assembly

· Increasing Maximum contribution for certain service award programs – Senate delivered to the Governor on 1028/19 and Assembly delivered to the Governor on 10/28/19.

· Legislation for the creation of career and technical education pathways in the areas of Fire Protection and EMS Senate and Assembly are Pending Introduction.
*There was a discussion on how departments should put all members on the Mask fit Test due to the cancer coverage.

*Senator Flanagan’s Office –working to repeal bail reform handed out list at meeting Peter Cincotta was at – Peter has a few copies with him– with the no bail they can attack us and walk – there is a petition on  his site – please go there and sign.

*Peter also spoke on the collecting of names/addresses on scenes.

Firefighter of the Year:  Roger Putnam was absent –
  Absent
Audit – Jerry Owenburg –
Books were audited and found to be in order.

EMS:  Meryl Montrose:
· Meryl spoke on the FASNY EMS Awards and the REMSCO Award information will be out in March
Resolutions:  Eugene Perry
· BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Association extend its sincere thanks to the West Sayville FD for hosting tonight’s meeting.  Motion to accept by Bill Mulay, seconded by Patrick Perry, all in favor.
Burn Center Stony Brook:  Don Gleason - Mary Dolan gave the following report.
· May 17 is Recognition Day at the Hospital 2pm.

· Had Krispy Crème Fundraiser for Boo Boo Bears fund – will probably do again.
· Have Murder Mystery Coming up

· She has cards with her if anyone is in need of them.
Annual Dinner:  Past Presidents Bob McConville & Eugene Perry 
· The dinner is Friday this year – October 16 at Mill Pond

· They are working on a new letter

· Music will be by Tommy Sullivan again

· After this year it will be back to Saturday nights.

William Reilly Annual Journal:  Giovanni Chiarelli

Absent

Publicity:  3rd Vice President Vinny Ammirati
· Have over 800 on our Facebook page now.    If you have seminars email to Vinny and he will put up any fire related information.
By-Laws:  Peter Cincotta
Quiet
Candidate Campaign:  Past President Robert McConville
We have Gene Perry running – this is important election – if he is unsuccessful all three Presidents will be from upstate.  Important to get candidate from Suffolk County.  Voting is on Saturday, August 8th 11am to 4pm.  Registration Saturday is 8am to 4pm and also on Thursday and Friday at the registration desk.  Working to get buses or vans to get people there to vote.
Safety Officer:  Larry Montrose 
· First line of Duty were vehicle crashes there have been seven.
· Important for all departments to have safety officers.  Safety Officers Education & Training – January 29th Nassau County – Uniondale 7pm; March 11 Brookhaven Safety at Brookhaven FD; September 12 Forum IV in Coram and October 9-11 NYS Fire Academy.

Meryl Montrose asked about Safety Officer for EMS – Jeff stated it would be the same.
Fire Prevention & Life Safety:  Don Bracciodieta
· Next membership meeting is March 27 at 7pm dinner – 8pm meeting at the Smithtown Fire Dept.
· The Educators coin challenge fundraiser is still going on - there are flyers on the tables or see any officer.  They will be selling them at the Mega Show.

· Please like them on Facebook and you will get daily updates on fire prevention reports daily.

· For questions you can email them at scfsea@suffolkfireeducators.com
· 47th Annual fire and life safety educators conference is May 1-3 in Montour Falls – this year’s theme “Risk Reduction is everyone’s Function”

· There are two flyers out on tables – one for “Fire Safety During winter Storms” and Generator Safety blackouts and snowfalls.

· Let’s all remember there is no honor fighting a fire that could’ve been prevented.  Be safe and everyone have a great safe year.
Headquarters:   Vice President Ammirati 
· Hospitality room went well at legislative meeting.
· Bought frozen drink maker for County – Keith Vella handled the room – thank you.

· Starting to look for donations for August – it is important year.  We will have signs for Gene up– North Fork Vollies already donated – thank you!

· Vendor letters will go out soon.

Ways and Means:   Meryl Montrose 
$185.00 collected and we have two bottles
Credentials:  William Rowse - in Absence of Bill - Patrick reported there are 49 in attendance.
Membership:  William Rowse - in Absence of Bill - Gene Perry read application of Elizabeth Christensen – Motion by Eugene Perry to accept seconded by Patrick Perry – all in favor – welcome Lizz.
John A. Masem, Sr. Scholarship:  Keith Vella:
Open to Kids, Grandkids, brother, sister of member – Must be High School Senior – please get applications in.
Youth in the Fire Service:  Keith Vella:
· There are two youth days West Potsdam on May 30th and Selden on July 18th
· They are looking into a firefighter for a day event to coincide with Recruite NY April 25 & 26 in Niagara.

· Trying to start a fire camp.

Firefighter Cancer Support Network:  Jerry Owenburg: 
· Gave out 51 Thanksgiving Dinners – 
· If you know someone who needs help let Jerry know.
· Don’t go through this fight alone.  They can help the families also

Website:   Roger Putnam: absent
North Fork – 

· Had meeting last week.
· Dinner is May 2nd at Birchwood

· Next meeting is April 22 in Wading River

Long Island Benevolent – Doug Miller – 
Be sure to update street listings on the website online.

April 23 is the next meeting in Mineola

Islip Town Fire – next meeting is March 18 in West Islip.

Emerald Society - Don Gleason

Celtic Kickoff is Saturday February 29t – selling shirts and hats.

Manhattan St Patrick’s Day Parade – pay dues to get on the bus for nothing.

Dinner is October 10, 2020 at Shandon Court in East Islip - $80 per person for Dinner – open bar.  They are working on awards.
Unfinished Business - None
New Business – 

· Jerry Owenburg made a motion to purchase (10) tickets at $25 each for the Suffolk County VFA Ladies Dinner, seconded by Floyd Tyksa, all in favor.
· FASNY Ad – Motion by Warren Holtze to take a full page seconded by Bill Moran all in favor.

· Brookhaven Chief’s Installation – Motion by Gene Perry to take a full-page ad for $75.0 seconded by Jimmy Grimes Jr, all in favor.

· Brookhaven Fire Fighter Museum dues $10 – Motion by Eugene Perry to pay seconded by Pastor Fleischman, all in favor.

· Firefighter Cancer Support Network – Motion by Jerry Owenburg to take two (2) hole signs seconded by Patrick Perry – would like hole #9 and #11.

· Bob Sutton asked if we could put the 9/11 Memorial letter with the minutes – Eugene Perry made this a motion seconded by Anthony Sullo – all in favor.

· Center Moriches FD is collecting gift cards and donations tomorrow and Thursday 5pm to 8pm for the family of Thomas Valva at 301 Main Street.  They had a Cal delight vigil on Sunday night at Kalers Pond.

· Home Softball Tournament is September 25-27, 2020.  

· Peter looked into history of West Sayville and SCVFA – there are three Past Presidents from West Sayville – Bill Colson, Bud Van Wyen and Lou LaFountain.  Bill Leigh-Manuell won the SCVFA Firefighter of the year award in 1980.

Good & Welfare – 
· Pastor Fleischman introduced Joseph McCarthy Chaplain of Southold Fire Dept.  He will be helping Pastor Fleischmann as our Asst. Chaplain.
· Islip Museum – will be at the Mega Show.  They are having Man VS machine on May 16th, August 26th Antique Truck Society Meeting and September 19 is the Chili Cook Off.

Dark horse was drawn 
3rd Vice President Vincent Ammirati made a motion that our half of the 50/50 be donated to the family of Thomas Valva seconded by Patrick Perry – all in favor.
Winner of the 50/50 was Larry Montrose and he also donated his winnings to the Valva family.
Future meetings – Executive Board February 25th in Brookhaven 

                           Next Membership meeting is March 24th in Brentwood
.
Closing Prayer by Pastor Fleischman
Motion to adjourn by Anthony Sullo – seconded by Bill Murray at 9:45pm – all in favor.
Respectfully Submitted,
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Jean Christensen

Secretary

